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June 3, 2025 
 
RE:      New Berlin Trail Rehabilitation: Public Involvement Meeting  
            WisDOT ID #2722-05-02 
            Waukesha County  
 
Dear Property Owner:  
 
As you’re aware, JT Engineering, Inc., along with Waukesha County and WisDOT are currently developing plans for 
the rehabilitation of a segment of the New Berlin Trail. The project will include rehabilitation of the existing trail 
surface and drainage improvements between Lincoln Avenue and Springdale Road within the trail corridor. 
Additional crossing and signing upgrades will also occur at the intersections of S. Calhoun Road, Springdale Road, 
and S. Sunnyslope Road.  Waukesha County has received a WisDOT grant for this project. Project construction is 
currently anticipated for 2027 based on WisDOT scheduling.   
 
You are invited to the Public Involvement Meeting for this project. The meeting will be open-house format 
and project representatives will be available to discuss the proposed project and address any questions or 
concerns you may have. There will not be a formal presentation, rather, interested parties can come any time 
during the meeting to review project displays and discuss the project. We encourage residents with concerns to 
contact us ahead of the meeting if at all possible.  
 
The meeting will be held on Tuesday, June 17,  2025  from 4:30 PM to 6:00 PM at Minooka Park Beach House 
located at 1927 E Sunset Dr, Waukesha, WI 53189. Please submit any comments or questions by Wednesday, 
July 2, 2025. These can be emailed directly to me at richg@jt-engineering.com.  
 
Starting on June 17, 2025, Waukesha County’s Park Project website will have the PIM exhibits posted. The 
website can be accessed via this link:  https://www.waukeshacounty.gov/parks-and-land-use/parks-and-
recreation/parks-and-trails/park-projects/ .  
 
Please note that the trail rehabilitation project is a separate project from WisDOT’s roadway reconstruction project 
of STH 59. If you have any questions related to the roadway project, more information can be found here: 
https://wisconsindot.gov/Pages/projects/by-region/se/59waukesha/default.aspx 
 
Thank you in advance for your cooperation and assistance in our project development efforts. If you have any 
questions about the project, please do not hesitate to email or call me at (920) 468-4771. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

Rich Glen 
Rich Glen, P.E. 
Consultant Project Manager 
JT Engineering, Inc. 
 
Cc:  Lynda Fink, PLA, Waukesha County Department of Parks and Land Use 
Encl.  Project location map & Comment form  




